
HRTPO Transportation Technical Advisory Committee Meeting – September 7, 2022 

AGENDA ITEM #11: PLANNING DEPLOYMENT OF A ZERO-EMISSION BUS (ZEB) FOR 
WILLIAMSBURG AREA TRANSIT AUTHORITY (WATA): DRAFT 
Uros Jovanovic, HRTPO 

 
WATA is interested in procuring one zero-emission bus to obtain real-world experience with 
ZEBs before deciding how to pursue decarbonization and reduce greenhouse gases (GHG) in 
their transportation sector in the long run. The purpose of this study is to assist WATA in the 
deployment of a Zero-Emission Bus.  
 
The draft Planning Deployment of a Zero-Emission Bus (ZEB) for Williamsburg Area Transit 
Authority (WATA) Report will be made available for public review and comment from 
September 7, 2022 through September 21, 2022.   
 
Mr. Uros Jovanovic, HRTPO Transportation Engineer, will brief the TTAC on this item. 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

Review the draft report during the public comment period and submit comments to Mr. 
Jovanovic (ujovanovic@hrtpo.org  by the COB on Wednesday, September 21, 2022.  
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